
 

Apr 

8 
Quilt Bingo—Karen 

Walsemann 

May 

13 
How to Eat an Ele-
phant— ZOOM Lecture 
& Trunk Show by Kathy 

Groves 

Jun 

10 
Meeting returns to PHPL 

451 N Main Boerne 

Member Presentation—

TBD 

April 2021 Newsletter 

2021 Bluebonnet Shop Hop! 
April 7 - 24  

See Advertisement on page 7 

 

CANCELLED Quilt Conference  

Apr 28—30 

 

Quiltfest and Vintage Truck 

Show—Agricultural Heritage 

Center  & Museum,  

102 City Park Rd 

May 1– 10am—4pm 

Poinsettia Table Topper 

Workshop with Kathy Groves 

June 11 (in person) &  

June 26 (on ZOOM) 

 

 

President’s Ponderings Calendar 

Programs 

P.O. Box 463, Boerne,TX 78006 ~ email: ccqg2012@gmail.com ~ website: 

https://cibolocreekquiltersguild.com/ 

We are planning to have a May Guild Meeting and moved our sched-
uled September lecture by Kathy Groves to May 13.  Kathy’s workshop 
will be in-person the following month on Friday, June 11 and will fin-
ish with a 3-hour ZOOM on Saturday, June 26.  This is a hybrid ap-
proach to a workshop with both in-person and ZOOM instruc-
tions.  Kathy’s demonstration components are recorded and available 
to each workshop participant for replay. Kathy offered to bring her 
quilts from the May trunk show to the June workshop so participants 
will have a chance for a closer look!   

 

We confirmed Quiltfest will be back this year on Saturday, May 1 at 
the AgriCultural Museum and Arts Center!  Save the date as we will 
need all the help we can get.  More details coming soon.  

 

If you have friends who were reluctant to join (or rejoin) this year, 
please reach out and let them know we are headed back to in-person 
meetings in a few months.   
 

Stay healthy and safe,  

Bonnie Walshe   

 
            

       

        

 

 

First the GOOD news…We can meet again face-to
-face at the Boerne library starting in June!   We 
have ALL missed seeing friends.  The results of 
our latest member survey indicated many of you 
were ready for some in-person meetings and 
workshops.  I am excited we can get back together 
again.  While ZOOM is not our first choice, it did 
provide us a way to communicate without the risk 
of spreading COVID.   

Events 



 

Officers 
 

President - Bonnie Walshe 

President Pro Tem - Kathleen Swafford 

1st VP - Stacey Gilfillan 

2nd VP - Karen Walsemann 

Secretary - Julie Barker 

Treasurer - Yolanda Gonzalez 

Committee Contacts 
 

Charity Baby Quilts - Hilda Jaehne 

Charity Happy Scrappers Bee - Laurie 

Valentino 

Facebook - Susan Light 

Newsletter - Elaine Stoecker 

Publicity -  

Quilt Conference - Judi Burr 

Quiltfest - Lera Borden 

Quilts of Honor - Polly Sparks 

Retreats  - Lera Borden 

Sleep in Heavenly Peace - Cathy Mitchell 

 

Monthly News  

 

Quilt Conference Survey Results 
 

You received an online survey to help us gauge the possible level 
of member participation for our conference speakers this year.  
The results of that survey were as follows:  

• 21 members responded (the Board thanks you for taking the 
time to reply!). 

• Susan Cleveland: 12 members were “definitely” or “likely” to 
attend the in-person workshop and 15 replied the same for 
the in-person lecture. 

• Becky Goldsmith: 5 members were “definitely” or “likely” to 
attend the zoom workshop and 13 replied the same for the 
zoom lecture.   

We have rebooked both speakers for 2023 since they both were 
already booked for 2022.   

 

Kuhlmann King Museum Event in March 
 

While the weather was not 
cooperating during our two 
Saturdays in March at the 
Museum, we added $155 to 
our Raffle Quilt sales, got 
two new members to join 
the guild and made some 
new friends!  I personally 
did not anticipate how ener-
gized and excited I would 
feel after getting the chance for in-person 
conversation with other guild members.  
Thanks to the members who allowed us to 
display your quilts.  And to the volunteers 
selling raffle tickets and doing demonstra-
tions; YOU are ALL amazing! 

 

 

 

Guild Meeting 

2nd Thursday, 7:00 p.m. 

Zoom link to be emailed on 

Monday before the Thursday 

meeting 
 

Beginning June— 

CCQG meetings return to 

PHPL  

451 N Main St, Boerne 



 

Happy Birthdays! 
 

 

 

 

April 
 

Brigitte Westermann 

May 

Hilda Jaehne 

AnnLea Mola 

Yolanda Gonzalez 

Mary Terrell 

Cathy Mitchell 

Membership 
 

March Guild Meeting Member Attendance – 20  

Total Guild Meeting Attendance – 23 
 

Visitors 
Teresa Duryea Wong – Program Presenter 
 Laurie Perryman – Stacey’s guest 
 Jackie Hardgrave - Karen W’s guest 

 

Total Membership – 39 

May Zoom Program 

Kathy Groves is the founder of Bobkatquilts and a Quiltworx certified instruc-
tor.  She has been an educator for more than 30 years a quilter for more than 
20 years.   

Ms. Groves will delight us with her trunk show and lecture “How to Eat an El-
ephant” /Translation: Taking the mystery and fear out of tackling a Judy Nie-
meyer quilt.  Foundation paper piecing can be a challenge, but Ms Groves’ pa-
tience and sense of humor brings delight to the final finished product. 

On Friday, June 11, Ms. Groves will conduct a full day in-person 

workshop: “Poinsettia Table Topper” and will finish with a 3 hour 
ZOOM on June 26. Workshop will be held at PHPL. Cost, and mate-
rials will be available, soon.   

http://www.quiltworx.com/instructors/kathryn-groves/ 



 

CCQG meetings resume at PHPL on June 10 

451 N Main, Boerne 

 

Please keep Alice Hobbs’ family in your 
prayers.  Her husband, Bill is recovering 

from cancer surgery and chemotherapy. 
 

Please keep Jennifer Goodall’s family in 
your prayers.  Her sister, Elizabeth is on 
hospice care and her family is looking for a 
nursing home for sister Marjorie who has 

lymphoedema.   

 

Laurie Valentino’s husband is back to work.  He is 
being transferred to Vail, CO due to the COVID situa-

tion.  

Sadly, Laurie’s family will move in the Spring.  She 
will miss her sweet mama in Boerne and all her 

friends. 

As a quilters’ community, we want to share your life joys and the concerns of your heart.  If you would like to share 
your news with us, please email or contact a board member, so we may all celebrate happiness with you and pray 

for things that weigh on your heart.  

Newsletter Submissions 
 

If you would like to have something placed in the May newsletter, please email it to Elaine Stoecker no later 

than April 30th.  Our Newsletter is published the last weekend of each month for the following month.   

Sunshine & Shadows 



 

Board Meetings 

Board Meetings are the 

fourth Wednesday  

of the month 4:00 p.m.  

 

Zoom link to be emailed  

on Monday before the 

meeting. 

All members are welcome 

to attend.  

 

 

 

2021/2022 Raffle Quilt 
 

We need to keep selling raffle tickets! Contact Kath-

leen Swafford (k.swafford@sbcglobal.net) for tickets to 

sell to family and friends.  If you have connections to 

events where we might be able to sell tickets, let Kath-

leen know. 

Happy Scrappers Charity Bee -  

NO meeting in April.  2021 Shop Hop in progress 
 

NEW Zoom Sew-In Bee - Meets on Zoom the Saturday 
after the monthly guild meeting from 9AM-12PM.  Zoom 

link on CCQG website  
 

Appliqué Bee -  Meetings are on the third Thursday of the 

month at 10 am. April 15 meeting will be at Judi’s  

 

Quilting Bees 



Zoom Meeting Hints: 
 

• During Show and Tell click on “Speaker View” to see a 

large screen presentation of the “speaker” - the person 

presenting her show and tell. 

  

• Switch back to “Gallery View” to view all members at-

tending the meeting. 

 

• You can send digital pictures of your show and tell to 

Bonnie a few days prior to the meeting.  She will post 

them during your presentation. 

 

• The Zoom meeting link is on the CCQG website under 

guild meeting minutes 

Copies of the monthly Guild Meeting Minutes, Treasurer's Report, 
and Board Meeting Minutes are available to members on our web-
site.  
 

NOTE: The Zoom meeting link is emailed each month on the Mon-
day before the scheduled guild meeting.  It can also be found on 
our CCQG website in the member area under Guild Meeting 
minutes. If you didn’t get the email by Tuesday, contact Bonnie 
Walshe for a resend!   
 

The website also provides downloadable copies of Guild forms, vid-
eos of Member Moments, calendar of events and registration to 
c l a s s e s  a n d  l e c t u r e s .  C h e c k  i t  o u t  a t 
www.cibolocreekquiltersguild.com. If you need help accessing or 
logging into the website contact the CCQG webmaster. Webmaster 
email: peacecity@hotmail.com 
 

We apologize for the continued website login issues.  We are work-
ing to get that resolved while making some site structure updates 
as well.    

 

Miscellaneous  

Member Information 



Join in the 2021 Bluebonnet Shop Hop! 
 

Save the dates: Thursday April 7 - 24  

Call or go to store website for the specific days and times they are open 

More information is on website: www.bluebonnetshophop.net  

 
 
 

ADVERTISMENT 

A Quilter's Folly 
8213 Brodie Lane #100 
Austin TX 78745 
512-899-3233 

www.aquiltersfolly.com  

 

The Quilt Haus 
651 N Business IH35 
New Braunfels, TX 78130 
830-620-1382 

www.quilthaus.com 

 

B&B Quilting 
410 East Loop Street 
Buda, TX 78610 

512 312-2299  

www.bbquilting.com  

 

Gone Quiltin' 
1115 Cedar Street 
Bandera, TX 78003 
830-796-4360 

www.gonquiltinllc.com 

 

Sew Special Quilts - San 
Antonio 
5139 N Loop 1604 W 
San Antonio, TX 78249 
210-698-6076 

www.sewspecialsa.com 

 

HollyDee Quilts 
509 E. Davis Street 
Luling, TX 78648 
830-875-5432  

www.hollydquilts.com 

Mesquite Bean Fabrics 
6708 N New Braunfels Ave  
San Antonio, Texas 78209 
210-281-1256  

www.mesquitebeanfabrics.com 

 

Sew It Fabulous- Boerne 

111Parkway, Suite 101 
Boerne, TX 78006 

830-331-2886 

www.sewitfabulous.com 

 

Memories by the Yard 
8015 Mainland Drive 
San Antonio, TX 78250 
210-520-4833 

www.memoriesbytheyard.com 

 

Bluebonnet Shop Hop 



 

ADVERTISMENT 

 Sew It Fabulous     

111 Parkway, Suite 101, Boerne, TX  

(830) 331-2886  -  

 

https://www.sewitfabulous.com/classes.htm  

See website for class details:  

 

Events:  

2021-AccuQuilt: AccuQuilt Club! FIRST SATURDAY OF EVERY 
MONTH 

 

AccuQuilt Club Block of the Month 2021—April 3, 10, 17, 24 

Phoebe Flower Workshop—April 1 & 8 

 

 

https://www.sewitfabulous.com/classes.htm
https://www.sewitfabulous.com/module/class.htm?classId=285092
https://www.sewitfabulous.com/module/class.htm?classId=285092

